

Frederick High School Booster Club

February 8, 2021 7:05pm

Meeting minutes

Meeting called – Maureen Schroth

Standard Meeting Business

Seasonal Grants

Baseball, Girls Swimming, Girls Basketball, Girls Softball, and the Volleyball team was automatically put into the next group of grants.

And the next group of forms will be being going out to Ty to forward on to the groups for the next set of grants what will be voted on in March 8th. Cannot apply if you received a grant during 2020-2021 school year.

Deadline for next grants, will be the Friday March 5th to do the set of grant applications.

New Gym chairs with a rack for events that will happen within the inside the gym.

Alison Vincent – advised that the amount of funds that was previously thought to be in the account is less than the original \$5000 range.

Ty – need new chairs in the gym for the different events that will happen and would like to have the booster club name on the chairs since that would be where the funds would be coming from to sponsor the purchase of the chairs.

Discussion about maybe moving the FHS booster name into the new location other than where you sit, and your back is so that the FHS booster name would be seen while students are sitting on the chairs.

Brian – stated that could cover the cost of the sticker on the back of the chairs so that the name of the booster club will be seen from the stands.

Discussion of how we could move the funds around to cover the costs with the change of the amounts that is available in different accounts.

Whitney who was going to take the President position has gotten and offer of a new position in Phoenix, so the position of President has come available.

Presentation and approval of Treasurers Report:

Brittani – presented the treasure report and will attach the document to the binder.

Discussed the options of how to move the funds around to help with the chairs for the gym within the different accounts. And with the current COVID year, some of the expenses were not used and had possibilities of being used for other options.

Discussion of the possibility of moving funds from the after prom, but Brian is on the agenda for the Prom, and so that account needs to be on hold.

Motion to approve and seconded, and all in favor.

Motion to approve chairs and rack and seconded and all approved.

Presentation and approval of Past meeting minutes:

Chris –

Ty – advised that January meeting notes missing information the gym trainer information will change and resubmit. Boys Baseball was approved \$1000 for indoor pitching training equipment.

Motion to approve the amended minutes, and seconded, and all approved.

Sponsorship Report: Banners, t-shirt, calendar, and programs

Anne – still has t-shirts that need to be picked up and looking into giving the t-shirts away at games maybe, depending on the availability of giving away at the games.

Banners keep coming in and hanging on the fence and the fence is full and looks great.

Bingo Report:

Anne - did the last session January 9th and came up with a profit of \$800 dollars that will go to the Music Foundation.

Chris Thomas – Feb 20th bingo will be back open and starting to coordinate getting teams and groups back into the hall to take on sessions. And Chris needs to know if the booster club wants a session and take on some dates and coordinate with Chris. Maureen says that boosters would like to take on some sessions.

Senior celebration

Brian – wanting to coordinate with boosters and other groups to make senior events work and flow.

Working on a prom experience but still in the air with some of this with the fluid situation we are in. CU has cancelled the ability to have an indoor event. Possibility of having the even on the field and having an outdoor event. Senior sunset adopts a senior and other event.

Chris – brought up the Rollin 21 event for the seniors and have discussed that have been in contact with all three Mayors, Frederick Police Chief, and Frederick and Firestone Fire Department.

Maureen – talk about getting sponsorship for the senior signs and see if there is a way to get sponsorship in the years to come. And Holly wants to talk about possible sponsorship.

Back to talking about a possible prom style event but must be careful about how we do this since a possible dance might have issues, but district and county need approval. Talk about food options for the event and talk about food trucks and other options that might be possible.

Kandra – question about why we use the Boulder county instead of the Weld county since the school is within the that county. Brian stated the reason we stay with Boulder and it's because they have the strictest policies on COVID. And that is why we are going with that standard. If Weld was the strictest policies, then it would adjust for that.

Warriors Weekly – with some of the events coming would like to get some of that before we get too close to the end of the year.

Prom activity possible date might be around May 1st, but still in discussion of dates and making sure that some of the late sports are not being conflicted.

Brian thanks the whole booster group for volunteering their time.

Claudia – Question about where are going Wednesday. This is about where some of the kids are signing and moving on to college or military and or their future.

Next Meeting: March 8th

PM Close of Meeting 8:12pm